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Support Our Newsletter Advertisers
by David Spriggs, Media Committee Chairman and Acting Chairman, Media Advertising Sub-Committee

      The businesses owners, who pay for the advertisements which appear monthly in our Newsletter, 
create a revenue stream which sustains the publishing of that Newsletter. As many of the same advertise-
ments appear each month, it may become easy to ignore them.
      However, I would ask that you take every opportunity to give your business to those advertisers.  And, 
when you do, please mention that you did so, because you saw their advertisement in our Newsletter.
     Times are tough, and our sponsors need to know that their advertisements are generating business, or 
they may consider reducing their costs by withdrawing their support. 

MJ’s Tavern
4019 Granby St.

Norfolk, VA 23504
757-648-8942

Find us on Facebook!

Open Daily From 11:00 AM Until 2:00 AM 7 Days A Week
Lunch, Dinner, Late Night
Sunday Breakfast / Brunch 10% off with CPRV card!

Boat Ramp at the Park
Audrey Webb, Environmental Committee Chairperson

    If you have recently been to the old boat ramp at the end of  Lavalette, you will have seen stacks of very 
large pipe in the area. This pipe is for the storm water project . HRSD will be drilling under the river and 
running pipe to connect with the system they have been installing in Riverview and across the water in 
Lafayette-Winona.

    Once they have completed this effort they will be repaving the entire site for the kayak launch project/
fishing pier. Shoreline restoration will then be undertaken.

    We plan to have a presentation on this new facility at a future meeting.
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Making decent money but DROWNING IN DEBT?

I can show you
a LITTLE KNOWN, SIMPLE, PROVEN STRATEGY

to WIPE OUT DEBT in 1/2 the time...

Asset Strategy Group

CPRV Neighbor, Barbara Lester  757-450-3300
Barb@AssetStrategyGroup.com

Large Turnout for “The Barge Homes of Norfolk”
by David Spriggs and Rosemary Thornton

    We would like to thank all of the CPRV residents 
who attended our presentation of “The Barge Homes 
of Norfolk” at the February 10th Civic League meet-
ing. It was heartening to see so many of you, who are 
interested in the history of Norfolk and of our neigh-
borhoods. We estimated that there were 60 to 70 of 
you in attendance. We used every chair we could find 
in the Eggleston Center, and a few of you even had to 
stand.  
    This story is by no means complete, and we are 
always seeking new information and new clues to 
pursue. Feel free to contact us with any information: 
dave.spriggs@cox.net or rosethornton@cox.net

Home Inspections ◆ Mold Testing ◆ Home Energy Inspections 
Construction Inspections ◆ Repair Verification 

JOHN W. ROBERTSON, CPI
InterNACHI Certified Professional Inspector®

Call me to schedule your inspection! 757-620-3880
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CPRV Civic League 
February 2014 Meeting 

Summary
Meeting called to order 7:00 pm.

PACE Officer Report by Officer Maglalang 
Officer Maglalang reported two incidents of larceny 
involving unlocked vehicles.  She again spoke 
emphatically against leaving vehicles unattended 
while warming up.

She also mentioned a spike in burglaries in the areas 
surrounding Colonial Place and Riverview.

OFFICERS’ REPORTS
Treasurer Dave Wolfe reported the following: 
CK BEGINNING BALANCE	  $  6677.33
REVENUE			    $    625.05
EXPENSES		                 $    390.35
CK BALANCE			   $  6912.04

CD                                            	 $   5220.51
TOTAL                                     	 $  12132.55

Copies were provided to each member.

Committee Reports

Environmental:  Audrey Webb reminded all about the 
annual neighborhood clean-up on Saturday, April 12th.  
Questions/volunteers may contact Audrey.

The Riverview Business Association is planning a 
farmer’s market on a regular basis.  Audrey advised 
she’s point of contact to anyone interested.

The Barge Homes of Norfolk, a presentation by Ms. 
Rosemary Thornton and Vice President David Spriggs  
which discussed the origin and history of how many 
Norfolk homes arrived by barge from Penniman VA, a 
WWI DuPont shell-loading factory at the current site 
of the Navy’s Cheatham Annex.

Meeting Adjourned:  8:05 pm

Juanita Cruz, CPRV Secretary
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P.O. Box 6130, Norfolk, VA 23508
www.cprv.net

COMMITTEES
Welcome                                        Welcome@cprv.net
      Lindsey Flaherty* ..................................................

Community Improvement & Beautification
      VACANT*.............................Community@cprv.net
      Community Garden
      Greg & Sue VanHecke............sweetgene@aol.com

Environmental                     Environmental@cprv.net
      Audrey Webb*..........................................623-1197

Media                                                 Media@cprv.net
      Dave Spriggs*..........................................627-1441
    Newsletter Production    Newsletter Distribution
               VACANT                         Mary Hormell
    Media Advertising          Information Technology
            VACANT                           Danielle Burns

Membership & Publicity        Membership@cprv.net
      Tobie Serafim*..........................................635-1853

Crime Prevention           Crime_prevention@cprv.net
      VACANT*................................................................

* denotes Board member

CIVIC LEAGUE OFFICERS
President                                       President@cprv.net
      John W. Robertson...................................449-8814

Vice-President                       VicePresident@cprv.net
      Dave Spriggs....(Riverview Representative).........627-1441 
 
Secretary                                       Secretary@cprv.net
      Juanita Cruz ...........................................................

Treasurer                                      Treasurer@cprv.net
      Dave Wolfe...............................................373-6731

Board meetings are held on the 3rd Monday of each 
month and are open to everyone.  Contact the CPRV 

President for more information.

For advertising information, or to submit articles or 
announcements, contact Dave Spriggs at

Media@cprv.net or 627-1441.

The deadline for advertising or newsletter submis-
sions is the 15th day of the preceding month.

Name #1  __________________________________

Name #2  __________________________________

Address  __________________________________

Phone     __________________________________

E-mail #1__________________________________

E-mail #2__________________________________

Dues:   $10/person or $5/person over 65

Membership expires December 31st each year.

Clip this coupon and mail to:
P.O. Box 6130, Norfolk, VA 23508

or bring to the next meeting - Welcome!

YES!  I’d like to volunteer to help the League
Please circle areas of interest for each member

 #1 #2    Welcome
 #1 #2    Community Improvement
 #1 #2    Environmental 
 #1 #2    Newsletter Production
 #1 #2    Technology
 #1 #2    Newsletter Distribution
 #1 #2    Advertising
 #1 #2    Crime Prevention
 #1 #2    Membership
 #1 #2    Publicity
 #1 #2    Art Walk
 #1 #2    Community Garden
 #1 #2    Social Activities
 #1 #2    Other______________________

Officer Carrie Maglalang........................823-4425 or
carrie.maglalang@norfolk.gov

Norfolk Police

JOIN THE CPRV CIVIC LEAGUE
Make your voice count about neighborhood issues!

Norfolk Cares (issues in the neighborhood)
664-6510  or  healthyneighborhoods@norfolk.gov

Police Non-Emergency Phone Number:  441-5610


